## **Canute Class Weekly Newsletter**

Don't forget if you misplace any newsletter, copies can be found on our website at: <a href="http://www.polruanprimaryschool.co.uk">http://www.polruanprimaryschool.co.uk</a>

Dear Parents/Carers and Children,

On Wednesday this week the children of Polruan shared a super day with our friends from Pelynt School. Together we were very lucky to be invited to a special day of activities created and presented by Reverend Marilyn and the wonderful ladies of our local parish churches, St Saviour's Church in Polruan and the Church of St Nunn in Pelynt. The children heard stories about Jesus and the sea and made links to their own lives living here on the Cornish Coast. Back at school they worked in mixed school groups, strengthening new friendships and taking part in craft activities also linked to the sea. It was a superb day and everyone thoroughly enjoyed it!

#### **Coming up next week**

#### Monday:

Visit to Back Beach in the afternoon – please let us know if you would like to come along and help. PE Kit required from today please.

Mrs Trout's Movie Club 3.15 – 4.00.

**Tuesday:** Hall for Cornwall performance all day.

Wednesday: Year 2 transition visit to Tregeagle Open

the book.

Thursday:

Friday:



#### What is your child learning next week?

**English** — We will practise using describing words to create noun phrases such as 'the long green grass' or 'the wide blue ocean' and use our descriptions in poetry.

**Maths** - We will practise addition and subtraction.

**Science** – we will investigate animal and plant habitats on the beach and in school grounds.

**Forest School** – will become Beach School this week and we will use the rules we have learned to keep ourselves and each other safe.

**PSHE** – we will recognise how families care for each other.

**PE** – We will practice running over obstacles.

**Music** – We will compose and perform our own Yurima style piece of music.



#### Don't forget ...

# Monday we will be visiting the beach. Please bring;

- old clothes
- shoes that you may get wet
- a small named towel
- suncream and hat if it looks like a sunny day
- your named bucket, spade and / or net if you would like too – we will take some form school too.

#### Who looks after your child?

Your child's class teachers are: Mrs Trout (Mon, Tue and Wed morning) and Mrs Burns (Wed afternoon, Thurs and Fri) Other adults who help your child are: Mrs Dean and Mrs Payne During lunchtime: Mrs Payne and Mrs Woollaston look after Canute Class.

#### Our next social target -

To use help each other stick to the rules.

# How can you help your child with their learning next week

Practise the ten and five times tables.

Read every day.

Practise writing the letters of the alphabet correctly.

### Beach School

If you would like to join us during our trip to Back Beach on Monday afternoon please let Mrs Trout know. We would love you to come along!

#### **HOMEWORK**

Please find attached in homework books, the homework grid for our current topic for Years 1 and 2. Also in homework books are the spellings that the children need to learn in order to be tested on Friday. Each week, homework will be given out on Fridays and will need to be returned by the following Wednesday. Thank you.